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Cornell Students bring Democracy Home

Cornell University, Ithaca—Democracy Matters, a national organization of students working to bring awareness and an atmosphere of reform to issues involving the U.S. electoral process, specifically issues of campaign finance reform, has started up a chapter on the Cornell campus. The national group began in Hamilton, NY on the Colgate Campus by NBA basketball player and Colgate alumni Adonal Foyle.

Despite Ithaca’s famed liberalism and strong political awareness, the city has done very little in the area of campaign finance reform. Perhaps its public initiation with the issue was a rally organized by senior Michael Schwalbe, Cornell’s Campus Coordinator, in the Commons where both he and Adonal Foyle spoke on the issue.

Now after weeks of preparation: drafting a Constitution, securing lectures and contacts, and identifying goals and direction for its initial implementation Cornell’s Democracy Matters chapter will be unveiling at an open general assembly with guest lecturer Adam Weinberg, co-founder of the national organization and Colgate Professor. His purpose in the first meeting is to provide some background education, as educating is one of the fundamental purposes of the organization, and to draw a substantive crowd for the event. In conveying its initial message to the Cornell community, it hopes to express, as recorded in the Constitution, “Democracy Matters is a NON-partisan organization concerned about political accountability and the corrupting influence of private money in American government. We hope to educate others and ourselves about the present infringements upon democracy, political equality, and government transparency, and the possible alternatives that may help reform and revitalize our political process.” The lecture takes place on Tuesday, October 30th from 5:00-6:00PM in Goldwin Smith’s HEC Auditorium.

The goals for the semester and the remainder of the academic year are, in addition to a greater sense of widespread awareness and expertise on the subject, to begin locally with initial emphasis on the issues within the local community. However, one of the ultimate goals is statewide awareness on current bills and the possibility of state-wide Clean Money Elections for New York State; most of this legislation is complicated and overrides municipal laws. The organization also looks forward to building a diverse campus constituency and membership to shape the direction of its development and activism. 

